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Community and Economic Development Authority
Board Meeting Minutes

5:00 PM, March 10, 2014
TOWN OF WAREHAM 
Town Hall Room 23
       54 Marion Road

  Wareham, MA  02571


Present: Robert Brady, Jean Connaughton, Robert Fitchenmayer, David Smith, and Salvador Pina

Not Present: Jo Jeffries, Sandra Besse, Rudy Santos, and Stephen Holmes

Guest(s): Mr. William Madden, Mr. Paul Matos, and Selectman Peter Teitelbaum
Call to Order: Chairman Connaughton called the meeting to order at 5:03 PM and Mr. Fichtenmayer joined the meeting at 5:04.
1. Consent Agenda (Vote):
a. Approval of February 11, 2014 Meeting Minutes
b. Director’s Report
c. Financial Report
Summary: The Board reviewed the consent agenda.

Recommendation: Mr. Pina recommended that the Board accept the consent agenda as presented.

Board Action Taken: Mr. Smith motioned to accept the consent agenda as presented. Mr. Fitchenmayer seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-0-0. 
2. Wareham Village Streetscape Phase III
a. Discussion with Chief McDuffy – Mr. McDuffy did not attend the meeting.
b. Review of Bids: Mr. Madden discussed the bid process and noted that I.W. Harding submitted the winning bid with a bid of $343,000. He noted that CEDA would need to forward the notice of award to him and that he would have three (3) working days from the receipt of notice to provide all required bonds and certifications. 
The Board discussed the timeline for the project with Mr. Madden. He noted the project is due to be completed by May 31, 2014. He assured the Board that the timeline was adequate to complete the project. He also noted that should any unforeseen events occur that might cause the project to exceed the timeline that “Plan B” would be to shut the project down and finish it in the fall. He noted that should “Plan B” be put into effect that it could potentially add costs to the project.
Recommendation: None at this time.

Board Action Taken: None at this time.
3. 2014 Summer Celebration Request for Financial Assistance (Vote)

Summary: As the Summer of Celebration Committee was not able to submit an up to date budget prior to the meeting, this item was tabled until a future meeting.
Recommendation: None at this time.

Board Action Taken: None at this time.

4. Onset Fireworks Request for Funds
Summary: CEDA received a request from the Onset Fireworks Committee for $500 to support the fireworks display on July 5, 2014.

Recommendation: Mr. Pina recommended funding the request.

Board Action Taken: Mr. Smith motioned to fund the request by the Onset Fireworks Committee for $500 to support the fireworks display on July 5, 2014. Mr. Fichtenmayer seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-0-0.

5. Bay Pointe Appraisal Update

Summary: Mr. Pina provided an update regarding the appraisal for the 7.49 acres of land owned by CEDA at the Bay Pointe Golf Course. He noted that he met with Robert P. Wood, Appraiser, Tom Furtado, Stonestreet Corporation, and Bob Brady, CEDA Board member on March 5, 2014 to review the appraisal process. The Board raised concerns regarding the presence of Mr. Furtado at the meeting. Mr. Pina noted that he had not had an opportunity to meet Mr. Wood prior to signing the contract and requested the meeting on site to review the appraisal process with him. He noted that since he was meeting on site he invited Stonestreet as a courtesy to inform them of the process. Mr. Brady was asked to attend by Chairman Connaughton. 
Mr. Pina also noted that the appraisal would be based upon the “highest and best use” of the property in its fee simple state. He stated that the appraisal should be complete in approximately three (3) weeks and the board would receive a 50-70 page report with an executive summary providing value of the property.
Recommendation: None at this time.

Board Action Taken: None at this time.

6. FY’15 CDBG Application Planning
Summary: The Board discussed initial planning for the FY’15 CDBG Application due in February 2016. Mr. Pina noted that he would like to begin the planning process as soon as possible and that he would like the planning to begin with the Board of Selectmen. Mr. Pina also noted that historically planning has occurred “bottom up,” and while this type of planning has its advantages he felt it was essential to get the support of the Board of Selectmen first before engaging the public. Mr. Teitelbaum suggested that we engage the Board of Selectmen after the Spring Town Meeting.
Chairman Connaughton requested that Board members begin to think of potential projects they would like the Board to consider for the next meeting.

Recommendation: Work with the Board of Selectmen to schedule a “Selectmen’s Workshop” after Spring Town Meeting.
Board Action Taken: Chairman Connaughton will work with Chairman Teitelbaum to schedule a “Selectmen’s Workshop” after Spring Town Meeting.

Other Business: None
Adjournment: Mr. Brady motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Fichtenmayer seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-0-0. The meeting was adjourned at 7:07.
Next Meeting: TBA
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